
Sunday, 4/30 

¶ NO CLOW 

¶ 3 yr. old, Pre-K, K, Parish Hall  9:15am 
Monday, 5/1 
Tuesday, 5/2 

¶ Perpetual Help Devotion, Church 7 pm  

¶ Knights of Columbus, Min. Ctr 7 pm 
Wednesday,  5/3   

¶ RE Closing All  Classes, Church 7 pm 

¶ Sewing Ministry, Parish hall 9 am  

Thursday, 5/4 

¶ Centering Prayer, Min. Ctr 10 am 

¶ RCIA, Chapel 7 pm 

¶ Youth Group, Parish Hall 7 pm 

¶ 1st Communion Practices, 4 pm & 5 pm 
Friday, 5/5 
Saturday, 5/6 

¶ Menôs Fellowship, Chapel 7:30 am 

¶ 1st Communion Services,  10 am/noon 
Sunday, 5/7 

¶ NO CLOW/No RE 

¶ Confirmation, Parish Hall, 7 pm  

 
 

SCHEDULE OF  
MASSES 
Daily Masses: 
Monday-Friday,  
8:00 am  

 
Saturday Masses: 
8:00 am & 5:00 pm 

 
Sunday Masses: 
7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am,  
10:45 am,  12:15 pm,  

6:00 pm  
 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday:  3:30 pm  
to 4:30 pm 

 
Parish Office: 682-2486 
www.ctkph.org 

 
Religious Ed:  686-1017 
www.ctkreligious 
education.org 

 
Youth Ministry: 676-0979 

www.ctkym.org 
 

Facebook:  Christ the King  
Catholic Community of 

Pleasant Hill 

WEEK AT A GLANCE            

Upcoming Mass Intentions        

5/1 8 am - Joe Ahrens+                     
5/2 8 am - Vera Olan+ 
5/3 8 am - Van Tran+                  
5/4 8 am - Anna Fe Alcantara         
5/5 8 am -  David Macaluso+ 
    6:00 pm - Paul & J.P. Sbragia-Zoricic+ 
Saturday, 5/6 
8 am - George & Antoinette Linale+ 
5 pm - Marguerite LeGardeur+          
Sunday, 5/7 
7 am -  Frank & Jennie Iorfida+ 
8 am - CTK Parishioners 
9:15 am - John Aitken+ 
10:45 am ï Adeline Reck+ 
12:15 pm - Anna Fe Alcantara   +                  
6:00 pm -  Vera Olan+ 

To Hear the Gospel and Make a Difference 

Christ the King Church 



 
PARISH STAFF CONTACTS 

Fr. Paulson Mundanmani               682-2486 
      paulson.ctk@gmail.com 
Fr. Vince Cotter                              682-2486 
       vcotter643@aol.com 
Fr. Brian Timoney,  Michael Dibble 
and Fr. Tom Burns                         682-2486 
Deacon John        jashmore1108@gmail.com 
Fr. Brian Joyce    brianjoyce.ctk@gmail.com 
Sr. Dominic Bonnici, OP                682-2486 
     sisterdominic.marie@gmail.com 
Kate Doherty                                  682-2486 
      katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 
Religious Education Director            
Sr. Maureen Viani, SNJM             686-1017 
      mvianictkre@gmail.com 
Assoc. Director:  Joan Smits          686-1017 
       jsmitsctkre@gmail.com 
Youth Minister, Rick Lejano         676-0979 
      ctkyouthminister@gmail.com                               
Chris Caban, Principal                   685-1109 
       ccaban@ctkschool.org         
Al Garrotto:  RCIA/faith share      849-6319 
      algarrotto@comcast.net    
Robin Morley, Office Staff            682-2486 
      ctk.robin@gmail.com 
Helen Christian, Office Staff         682-2486 
      hchristian326@gmail.com 
Kathy Ridgway, Office Staff         682-2486 
     kridgway02@gmail.com 
Phyllis Gurnett, Music Director 
       pgurnett6@aol.com 

Third Sunday Of Easter 
First Reading:  Acts 2:14,22-23  

         None of the Scripture readings 
during the seven week Easter season 
are from the Old Testament.  But the 
book of Acts, which is read every 
Sunday during Easter, frequently 
quotes Old Testament passages 
which the early Christians saw as 
fulfilled in Jesus.  Todayôs reading 
gives part of Peter's sermon at the 
first Pentecost.  Peter quotes from 
Psalm 16 which, like most of the 
Psalms, was popularly thought to 
have been written by David.   
              
   Second Reading:  1 Peter 1:17-21               
       The Christians for whom the first 
letter of Peter was written were re-
cent converts from paganism. They 
found themselves a small minority 
in pagan surroundings.  Their neigh-
bors and local authorities made life 
miserable for them.  Todayôs pas-
sage offers encouragement by re-
minding them that Jesus died and 
rose for them.       

Dear Friends, 
In the Catholic Church, Canon law governs how parishes operate.    One canon 
introduces the Parish Finance Council as a mandated body having an advisory 
and consultative role with the pastor.  Canon 537 states, ñEach parish is to have 
a finance council which is regulated by universal law as well as by norms issued 
by the diocesan bishop; in this council the Christian faithful, selected according 
to the same norms, aid the pastor in the administration of parish goods.ò 
At Christ the King we have an active Parish Finance Council that takes the time 
to carefully review our pastoral goals and advise me on ways to effectively deliv-
er our many ministries while assuring the financial wellbeing of our parish.  It is 
important to me that there is a high degree of visibility on our income and ex-
penses and how your donations are managed by this parish.  The Parish Fi-
nance Council has full access to all parish financial information and provides 
advice to me on our budget, financial controls and management practices.  
I want our parishioners to have visibility into CTK finances as well.   As we do 
each year, this past February, Parish Finance Council members made a brief 
presentation at all masses on the state of our parish finances, the capital cam-
paign and our current project to update the CTK Ministry Center.   We are truly 
blessed to be a healthy parish financially.   However, we are challenged with ris-
ing operating costs and the demands of aging buildings that require careful finan-
cial planning and tight fiscal discipline.   
My sincerest thanks to you for your generous gifts to CTK ï time, talent and 
treasure.  I appreciate everything you do for our Church.  I am committed to as-
suring that our parish operates within a balanced budget, and I am working very 
closely with the Council, staff and ministries to make this happen. Together with 
the Finance Council, I am committed to absolute transparency about our income 
and expenses.  
In view of that, I invite you to a town hall meeting on Saturday, May 6th after 
the 5.00 pm Mass in  Rooms A&B of the parish hall for a more detailed presen-
tation on Christ the King Parish Finances.  I promise this will be a lively and 
interactive meeting.  Along with added detail on our costs and income, there will 
be more detail on our Ministry Center project and the next steps with our capital 
campaign.  Refreshments will be served.   I will be there along with members of 
the Parish Finance Council to answer questions and listen to your comments and 
concerns.  Please join us. 

Ministry Center Update 
CTK is very blessed with a seasoned facility committee consisting of design and 
construction professionals with lifetimes of experience.  Over the past 90 days, 
the Facilities committee has studied the existing structure to assess deficien-
cies.  As the building is essentially a 50-year-old convent, they have found that 
the structure is antiqued but has good bones. The group has thus concluded that it 
is more cost effective to repair the structure rather than replace it. 
 
They have also worked with the parish office and other stakeholders to consider 
options and priorities for converting this old structure into a modern parish cen-
ter. It should be said that this process has included consideration of costs: not 
only construction costs but also recurring costs such as energy and maintenance. 
All of the above has been rolled into a second submission to the City and Dio-
cese AKA "Design Development Phase". Once approved, the consultants will 
complete the permit drawings. After that process, we will solicit bids from con-
tractors. 
 
We expect to begin construction in late summer or early fall.  Initial phase 
will be abatement of any hazardous materials in the building. We expect the 
building will be opened in spring 2018. 



Pray for Our Sick   
May you be wrapped up 
in Godôs  love, Found 
deep in His everlasting 

wings, Carried and kept, safe and 
cherished.  May the healing power of 
Christ breathe across your being now.  
Brandon Calvez, Olivia Lovett, 

Shawn Roy Schiller, Lawrence Ray-
mundo, Jerson Sarongelo  

Scan this QR code to con-
nect with our donation site.  

Are you in your 20s or 30s?  Do you 
love meeting new people?  Join the 
CTK young adults on Wednesday, 
May 3rd at 6:30 pm for our monthly 
prayer service in the Youth House!  
We will spend time discussing Sun-
dayôs gospel and praying for one an-
other.  Afterwards, weôll head over to 
ñOff the Gridò in downtown Pleasant 
Hill to enjoy music and dinner! The 
cost is only whatever you spend on 
food!   Contact Rick at ctkyouthmin-
ister@gmail for more information.  

Christ the King School has openings 
in grade 1 for the 2017-2018 school 
year.  If you are interested in apply-
ing for a space, please contact the 
school office at 925-685-1109.  

Our refugee family, the Intezars, 
have made wonderful progress these 
last few months.  The 6 children are 
attending school and mom, Karima is 
learning English.  Daud has a part-
time job and the family has received a 
van.  Thank you to so many who have 
helped.  We now need affordable 
housing for them.  We need a 2 bed-
room apartment or house in the Con-
cord, Pittsburg or another local area 
for less than $1900/mo.  If you can 
help, please send the information to 
Vito at vdonvito@sbcglobal.net or 
Patty at beckfam5@sbcglobal.net.    

Bundle Sunday is coming to CTK 
May 6-7.  A truck will be on campus 
for us to hold our annual collection of 
used clothing.  This collection will be 
for CLOTHES only.  Donations 
should be clean and gently used.  Do-
nation bags will be available at the 
Church this weekend and May 7.  
Volunteers from our SVdP will be 
present to assist with the carrying and 
loading of the truck.  Donors will be 
given donation receipts for clothes 
donated.  Thank you for helping those 
in need.        

Asking for your Generosity 
and Support:  Our Religious 
Education Program is again 
sponsoring the wine toss booth 
for the Parish Festival.  Please 
help us by donating bottles of 
wine.  You may drop the wine 

off at the R.E. office (facing Gregory 
Ln) Mon-Thurs. 9:30 am - 5:30 pm 
or you may leave the wine at the Par-
ish House.  We will also collect wine 
before and after all the masses April 
29/30 and May 6/7.  Thanks for your 
support.   Sr. Maureen.  

While shopping at the 
Grocery Outlet, a young 
couple was paying for 
their groceries with 
vouchers.  They were a 
few dollars short  and were trying to 
decide which items not to purchase.   
The customer behind them saw what 
was happening and gave them $5 so 
they could keep all the items.  The 
young couple were very surprised and 
thankful for a strangerôs generosity.  

FACE - Family Aid Catholic Edu-
cation is having their annual gala on 
May 20th at the Blackhawk Automo-
tive Museum.  Bishop Michael C. 
Barber, S.J. and the FACE Advisory 
Board request the pleasure of your 
company at a gala to benefit families 
of FACE.  FACE provides tuition 
support to families who cannot afford 
to send their children to catholic 
schools in the Oakland Diocese, in-
cluding CTK.    

San Damiano Retreat Ctr in Danville 
invites you to  their May 13 retreat: 
Spirituality and Conscious Aging:  
Finding Meaning and Purpose in 
our Retirement Years.  Jim Briggs 
is the recently retired Exec. Director 
of the School of Applied Theology.  
He will share his insights on the ben-
efits, challenges and opportunities of 
entering this ñnext chapter ñ of life.  
RSVP at 925-837-9141.      

Americaôs leading religious freedom 
fighter to speak at Catholics@Work 
breakfast in May.  Alan Sears has 
been a major force in the struggle to 
preserve religious freedom for more 
than 20 years.  Join Sears and Catho-
lics@Work on May 9 at the Crow 
Canyon Country Club in Danville.  
Full buffet breakfast at 7 am, Mass at 
6:30 am.  Register online at Catho-
licsAtWork.com.  

Church Support 4/23/17  $23,564.00 (plate collections $17,096 +  online giving $6,468.)Easter $64,525.00  

Thank you from the CTK Altar Soci-
ety for your support to raise parish 
funds.  Our tickets for the beautiful 
quilt are all sold out!  The winner will 
be announced before Motherôs Day!    

Fr. Santhosh (Fr. Paulsonôs Carmel-
ite brother), will be visiting from In-
dia in early May.  Fr. Santhosh recent-
ly established a library at the CMI 
School in India, a Carmelite Catholic 
School.  You can visit their website at 
www.cmipublicschool.com.  The li-
brary is in need of books for K-2nd 
grade children especially picture 
books.  If you have books you can 
donate, please bring them to our 
school office during the first week of 
May.  Fr. Santhosh will get the books 
to India.  Thanks for your support.   

Beautify your home and help the 
Diocese of Oakland at the same time! 
When you purchase Kelly Moore 
paint, a portion of your purchase will 
be gifted to the Oakland Diocese. Vis-
it any of our stores and ask to use the 
Diocese of Oakland KM Club account 
# 605-DI4711 to take advantage of 
wholesale pricing. You will save and 
will help the Diocese to advance the 
mission of the Catholic Church in the 
East Bay. Thank you for your support.   



Starbooks is Back!!  We are 
accepting books for the Star-
books room at festival.  We ac-
cept clean and gently used 
books for adults and children in 
many categories:  fiction, non-
fiction, religion, travel, cooking 
and more.  We also accept CDs 
and DVDs and audio books.  Please no textbooks, 
magazines, VHS/cassette tapes or encyclopedias! If 
you have any questions or would like to help with 
book sorting, please contact Suellen at 
snnoland@hotmail.com.  We especially need sturdy 
copy paper boxes with lids.  Please drop off the box-
es with your donations outside the gym doors (please 
donôt block the doors) through May 18.    

FESTIVAL NEWS! 

We are in need of ñlike newò stuffed 
animals and glassware.  Please bring 
your donations to the 
school office lobby in a 
box or bag labeled 
ñfestivalò.   
 

Do you want to sign up to volunteer at 
festival?  Signups are live at https://signupcom/
group/424395600041. 
 
Festival planning meeting will be held Tuesday, May 
2 at 7 pm in room 222 (6 grade)  Find out how you 
can help make this yearôs festival a success! 

CTK Festival is coming  
May 19,20,21! 


